














 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pamela Madere 

(512) 236-2048 (Direct Dial) 

(512) 236-2002 (Direct Fax) 

pmadere@jw.com 

 

April 21, 2025 

Amanda Hernandez, Director 

Planning and Development Services Department 

City of San Marcos 

630 E. Hopkins Street 

San Marcos, TX 78666 
 

Re:  Voluntary Annexation Application -  7.3 acres out of  25.334 acres in the Samuel 

Craft Sr. Survey, Abstract A0089, Hays County, Texas, 6000 block of Southbound 

IH 35 frontage road (“Property”) 
 

Dear Ms. Hernandez: 
 

As authorized by San Marcos Business Park LP(“Owner”), I am submitting a voluntary 

annexation application for the Property which is the remainder tract related to annexation case AN-25-01. 

A zoning application will be filed in conjunction with the voluntary annexation application.   

 

The Property is currently adjacent to the Heldenfels property along the southbound IH 35 

frontage road in the 5700 block of IH 35 which is developed for a heavy industrial use.   

 

There is a strip of land along the IH 35 southbound frontage road adjacent to the Property which 

is in the City Limits and is zoned HI; the Property is currently undeveloped.  

 

The purpose of the annexation request is in order to obtain extension of city wastewater utilities 

and other city services. The water utility provider is under the Crystal Clear CCN.  

 

The requested zoning is Heavy Industrial (“HI”) in order to develop the Property for an industrial 

park.  

 

A pre-development meeting was held with the City on October 29, 2024, to discuss the proposed 

voluntary annexation and zoning for the Property. 
 

Please contact me should you have any questions regarding this annexation request. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Pamela Madere 
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